

www.stringtownquilters.com March 2021

Meeting: February 18, 7:00 PM

Zoom Virtual Meeting: Our Favorite Quilts

Link will be on website in the members only section: www.stringtownquilters.com Come enjoy special guilts from all of our members! Send a photo and description to Cindy ASAP.

A video of the meeting will be available on the website after the meeting.

From our President...

Hello Quilting Friends!

The month of March has certainly come in like a lamb. (I went out barefoot on my back deck today!) You know what that means... we will potentially have another lion-ish cold snap in which to focus on another quilting project!;)

Remember Cindy's great plan for our upcoming March zoom meeting?! Be sure to get your pictures to her of quilts you just love. Everyone is sure to be inspired!

I just finished a quilt I am going to give to missionaries who are visiting our church this month. They are living in the Four Corners region and I made the quilt using some western style fabric I was given. I plan to send a picture of it to Cindy, so be watching on March 18.

I had great satisfaction this week in cutting up a large pile of old jeans that I had been collecting. The shades of blue make me so happy! I will be sure to show it off if I ever make the project.

My daughter and her best friend are both getting married this spring. I wonder if I dare try to get two quilts done in time? (I seem to do pretty good under pressure...)

I am loving my Gallant long arm! It is a simple, simple machine and it has been such a workhorse. I've discovered that I like round and flowy designs, not sharp squares or zig-zags.

I am still waiting for the formation of a nominating committee to fill the positions of President and Vice President for the 2021-2023 term. I will give you more details as I have them!!

Enjoy the sunshine ~

Ann Lightner, President

From our Vice-President...

Hello Quilters:

I am so excited that Spring is on its way!! I love the warmer weather.

Our programs each month are to try and aspire everyone to look at quilting in many different ways. Everyone usually has their own niche, but sometimes by seeing something different will have you try something different, that you may enjoy with the craft. If anyone wants to me to look at a certain speaker, I will be more than happy to look into getting them for us.

I am still in need of pictures of your quilts for the March program and a brief description. Please send them to me as soon as you can (cgamble@fuse.net). No matter when I get them, I will try to get them in the presentation. I love what I have gotten so far, just not enough of our guild members are sending them in. This is just about what you like and what aspired you to make the quilt. I look forward to seeing many more in the next week.

In April, we are having Cyndi McChesney, to present her lecture on Quilting Panels and in May, we have scheduled Stephanie Hackney with Hobbs Batting.

Remember, to register for the March meeting or if you are having an issue, please email me.

See you at the Zoom....meeting, March 18th!!

Cindy Gamble, Vice-President

Thank You!

I'm so appreciative of our Guild members for choosing the Brighton Women's Recovery Center for this year's Community Project. I look forward to seeing your lovely lap or larger quilts at our October meeting when representatives from the Center will join us, hopefully in person!! Thanks to all of you!

Linda Whittenburg



Shamrocks Patchwork Table Runner

Guild Officers 2019 - 2020

President – Ann Lightner president@stringtownquilters.com Vice President –Cindy Gamble vicepresident@stringtownquilters.com Secretary – Roxanne Hummel secretary@stringtownquilters.com Treasurer – Cynthia Schmid-Perry treasurer@stringtownquilters.com Membership – Theresa Muth membership@stringtownquilters.com Facebook Admin - Myra Arnold myrasue58@gmail.com Retreats - Kim Ryles kimryles3@gmail.com Historian - Linda Whittenburg linda@cabinarts.com Newsletter – Martha Ferguson Stringtown.quilters.guild@gmail.com

ł	*	计对对对对对对对对对对对对对对对对对对对	上
ł	1	From our Retreats Chair	此
þ	-14	Hi Peeps!	jedk
÷	<u> </u>	Hope all has had time to enjoy the weather lately. The sunshine makes me think of a John Denver song,) <u> </u>
1	P	"Sunshine On My Shoulders".	
þ	1	Next month we will be going to Millersburg! Just can't wait to spend time with fellow quilters! Hotel Mil-	抽刨
Ė	<u>.</u>	lersburg will supply ironing boards, irons, cutting mats and extension cords/electrical towers (5 plug-ins	ر <u>ت</u>
1	74	only for a group of 4 tables). You only need to bring your personal things, quilting projects, notions, electri-	
þ	4	cal tower (extra in case we need), rulers, and only if you would like to; a small iron for your station. As for	j-dk
÷	<u> </u>	food, plan on breakfast that the hotel provides, lunch items for those that will eat at the hotel, dinner out,) <u> </u>
ł	P	and snacks for the snack table. Refrigerators are provided for those who have a double queen room. Those	
5	<u>-</u>	in single rooms can share or use the small frig in the sewing room. Plan on a 4 to 5 hour drive depending on	
3	P	stops. Sewing room will be open at 7am on Thursday.	7 P2
ł	1	Sign ups will start in June/July for Higher Ground Retreat November 4-7, 2021.	此
1	1	Looking forward to getting back to retreats! Keep Quilting Kim Ryles Retreats	业
þ	1	计数字数字数字数字数字数字数字数字数字数字数字数字数字数字数字数字数字数字数字	抽

Stringtown Quilters Guild Treasurer's Reports

Report for February 2021, delivered March 2021

Bank Balance on February 1	\$ 14,396.66	
Revenues Collected		
Membership dues	\$	50.00
Square, Inc. – verify account-credit	\$	0.01
Total Revenues	\$	50.01
Expenses Cleared Bank by December 31		
Business Manager User Fee	\$	5.00
Service Charge Prior Period	\$	4.00
Chk # 296 Indiana State Parks	\$	1,000.00
Deposit Clifty Inn Retreat Apr 2022		
Chk # 297 Claire Perry - Web Editor Dec & Jan	\$	113.25
Chk # 298 Theresa Muth – GoDaddy Renewal	\$	579.88
Square, Inc. – verify account – debit	\$	0.01
Total Expenses	\$	1,702.14
Bank Balance on March 1	\$	12,744.53

BB&T has merged with SunTrust and is now called Truist.

Respectfully submitted, Cynthia Schmid-Perry, Guild Treasurer